

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 1, 2018 10:15 AM
To: Dawes, Jacquie MAH:EX; Steves, Gregory OHCS:EX
Cc: MacMillan, Elizabeth PREM:EX
Subject: Important: s.12 at Cabinet this week

Because things are moving quickly, and because s.12 will move along before Cabinet reconvenes in two weeks, and because I think the s.12 I suggested this item should go to Cabinet this week.

The Minister can update on the s.12
s.12 Not a decision item.

s.12

I know this is a rush, but doing it now will free you up from having to spend the next two weeks getting ready for Cabinet, and instead you can focus on the on-the-ground work coming up.

I have given Craig a head's up.

Suzanne Christensen
ADM, Priorities and Accountability Office
Office of the Premier

Phone: 250-387-3563
Cell: 250-888-4301

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 1, 2018 6:23 PM
To: Enemark, Gord OHCS:EX; Robinson, Jon PREM:EX
Subject: RE: TB sub-HousingHub Sept 6 2018

Gord

Here's my first take after a quick read through

:

s.13

I'm around tomorrow except, you know, for meetings.

Suzanne

From: Enemark, Gord OHCS:EX
Sent: October 1, 2018 1:42 PM
To: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>; Robinson, Jon PREM:EX <Jon.Robinson@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: FW: TB sub-HousingHub Sept 6 2018

Here you go. I have not read but will do so tonight. We will need to get to our DMO in a day or 2 to start moving this through the pipeline to meet the cab ops deadline. I will talk to greg and confirm we will change to a decision item since

s.12

From: Jennifer Iten [<mailto:jiten@bchousing.org>]
Sent: Friday, September 28, 2018 4:43 PM
To: Enemark, Gord OHCS:EX; Page, Doug OHCS:EX
Cc: John Bell; Dan Maxwell; Steves, Gregory OHCS:EX
Subject: RE: TB sub-HousingHub Sept 6 2018

Hi Gord and Doug,

Following up from our discussion last week, attached is a revised HousingHub submission. The key changes are highlighted in yellow and include:

s.12

Thanks,
Jenn

Jenn Iten, MPA, CPA
Director of Finance
BC Housing
Direct: 604-439-4730 | Cell: 604-306-0905
Email: jiten@bchousing.org

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 2, 2018 11:04 AM
To: Steves, Gregory OHCS:EX; Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX; Dawes, Jacquie MAH:EX
Cc: Enemark, Gord OHCS:EX
Subject: RE: s.12 PPT

Just a couple of thoughts.
s.13

Suzanne

From: Steves, Gregory OHCS:EX
Sent: October 2, 2018 10:02 AM
To: Ashbourne, Craig MAH:EX <Craig.Ashbourne@gov.bc.ca>; Dawes, Jacquie MAH:EX <Jacquie.Dawes@gov.bc.ca>
Cc: Enemark, Gord OHCS:EX <Gord.Enemark@gov.bc.ca>; Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: s.12 PPT

Sending this around to a bunch of folks simultaneously for comments, deck for HWG discussion.

Greg Steves RI
Assistant Deputy Minister

Office of Housing and Construction Standards
Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing
Gregory.steves@gov.bc.ca



OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 2, 2018 5:15 PM
To: Dawes, Jacquie MAH:EX
Subject: RE: update - next steps?

Jacquie

I think if we proceed as we discussed on Friday:

- Set out all the \$ asks in PR, HAP and MHA;
- Set out the “action items” in those three programs

Then put our heads together for the serious conversation about “what has to drop off” s.12; s.13
s.12; s.13

That will define and ensure the asks going forward are complimentary and achieve the government’s overall goal.

I think David is going to circulate a reminder about Alex’s money template and David’s action items template so we can assemble those relatively quickly, have the discussion and move forward.

I’d anticipate it would mean you, me, David and GCPE at a minimum getting together again. I think recent events mean the homeless coordination item will be a \$ ask.

Suzanne

From: Dawes, Jacquie MAH:EX
Sent: October 2, 2018 1:53 PM
To: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: update - next steps?

Hi Suzanne

Following last Friday’s discussion, which I found very helpful.... What’s your sense of next steps?

We had a dynamic conversation yesterday evening at CCSI about the interim initiatives SDPR was asked to bring forward
s.12; s.13

Also have more specific Q coming to me about s.12; s.13
s.12; s.13

Many moving parts.

Welcome your thoughts...
Jacquie

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 3, 2018 1:43 PM
To: Farmer, Leila PREM:EX
Subject: Fwd: Follow up from last Friday

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX" <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>
Date: October 2, 2018 at 6:23:54 PM PDT
To: "Dawes, Jacquie MAH:EX" <Jacquie.Dawes@gov.bc.ca>, "Galbraith, David J SDPR:EX" <David.Galbraith@gov.bc.ca>, "MacLennan, Alex FIN:EX" <Alex.MacLennan@gov.bc.ca>, "Gibbs, Robb GCPE:EX" <Robb.Gibbs@gov.bc.ca>, "Steves, Gregory OHCS:EX" <Gregory.Steves@gov.bc.ca>, "Wood, Heather FIN:EX" <Heather.Wood@gov.bc.ca>, "Grant, Nick MMHA:EX" <Nick.Grant@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: Follow up from last Friday

Hi everyone. Just to confirm follow ups from last Friday:

- Alex – template to summarize fiscal asks – circulate, collect results then circulate result to group
- David to circulate a template for action asks – circulate, collect results then circulate result to group
- Greg to do a rough estimate on range of costs for homeless action plan – circulate to group.

Would it be possible to have this information collected by the end of the week? It's not meant to be forensically accurate, but rather to give a general sense of items and quantum so we can reconvene and ask the questions:

- Taking into account actions already taken, and potential asks going forward, how are we doing on addressing poverty issues: mandate commitments met? Gaps and serious deficiencies? Expectations from the community?
- Given the assessment above, and the potential asks, are there areas of duplication, contradiction or mandate creep among ministries. What's the relative ranking of the "new money" items? Can we cut, delay or not do if necessary?
- Does all of this hold together from a communications perspective for a government that wants to speak clearly to a plan to reduce poverty by 25% in the next five years, while also highlighting significant action on homelessness and a coordinated approach to mental health and addictions.

Suzanne Christensen
ADM, Priorities and Accountability Office
Office of the Premier

Phone: 250-387-3563
Cell: 250-888-4301

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 4, 2018 9:52 AM
To: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX; Wright, Don J. PREM:EX; Lloyd, Evan GCPE:EX; Hockin, Amber PREM:EX; Sanford, Donna L GCPE:EX; Robinson, Jon PREM:EX; Dewar, Bob PREM:EX; MacMillan, Elizabeth PREM:EX
Subject: Strategy for a Clean Growth Future - next steps following TB and this morning's discussion

I've asked Jon Robinson to follow up. He was in TB and heard the discussion and decision. I've asked him to first define the best case scenario of how this decision could look as a program and announcement. Once that is clearer, the need for/options for adjustment will become clearer. He's been working with Bobbi, Minister's office etc and will continue to do so.

This TB minute is scheduled to be reported out at Cabinet on Oct 17. It is then scheduled for PA on Oct 18th. I've talked with Elizabeth MacMillan about possibly holding the TB report on the 17th until after the discussion on the 18th in case any changes emerge. She will check/confirm this approach at our regular meeting on Tuesday.

In sum: next big discussion on Oct 18th, s.12

s.12 Between now and then, assessment and sharpening of plan as needed.

Suzanne Christensen
ADM, Priorities and Accountability Office
Office of the Premier

*Phone: 250-387-3563
Cell: 250-888-4301*

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 4, 2018 10:38 AM
To: MacMillan, Elizabeth PREM:EX
Subject: RE: Re LRC membership

Thx

Suzanne

From: MacMillan, Elizabeth PREM:EX
Sent: October 4, 2018 10:33 AM
To: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>
Cc: Powell, Charlotte PREM:EX <Charlotte.Powell@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: Re: Re LRC membership

Taking Popham would make it 4 and 4 so you're ok. The 1/3 rule applies to appt composition as opposed to any single attendance experience.

On Oct 4, 2018, at 10:27 AM, Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca> wrote:

Talked to MMF's office. The only concern they had was an understanding that 30% of the committee had to be Cabinet members in order to preserve cabinet confidentiality. If there's one minister less, that risks the ratio more often.

So you know if that 30% rule is true? If so, we'll have to select a new member.

Suzanne Christensen
ADM, Priorities and Accountability Office
Office of the Premier

*Phone: 250-387-3563
Cell: 250-888-4301*

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 9, 2018 11:35 AM
To: Farmer, Leila PREM:EX
Subject: FW: Follow up from last Friday
Attachments: Spreadsheet - Poverty Reduction (002) MMHA.xlsx

Suzanne

From: Grant, Nick MMHA:EX
Sent: October 8, 2018 3:19 PM
To: Galbraith, David J SDPR:EX <David.Galbraith@gov.bc.ca>; Wood, Heather FIN:EX <Heather.Wood@gov.bc.ca>; Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>; Dawes, Jacquie MAH:EX <Jacquie.Dawes@gov.bc.ca>; MacLennan, Alex FIN:EX <Alex.MacLennan@gov.bc.ca>; Gibbs, Robb GCPE:EX <Robb.Gibbs@gov.bc.ca>; Steves, Gregory OHCS:EX <Gregory.Steves@gov.bc.ca>; Mayhew, Neilane MMHA:EX <Neilane.Mayhew@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: RE: Follow up from last Friday

MMHA attached.

Nick

From: Galbraith, David J SDPR:EX
Sent: October 4, 2018 3:48 PM
To: Wood, Heather FIN:EX <Heather.Wood@gov.bc.ca>; Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>; Dawes, Jacquie MAH:EX <Jacquie.Dawes@gov.bc.ca>; MacLennan, Alex FIN:EX <Alex.MacLennan@gov.bc.ca>; Gibbs, Robb GCPE:EX <Robb.Gibbs@gov.bc.ca>; Steves, Gregory OHCS:EX <Gregory.Steves@gov.bc.ca>; Grant, Nick MMHA:EX <Nick.Grant@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: RE: Follow up from last Friday

SDPR attached. ^{s.13}

David Galbraith
Deputy Minister
Ministry of Social Development and
Poverty Reduction

From: Wood, Heather FIN:EX
Sent: October 3, 2018 9:46 AM
To: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>; Dawes, Jacquie MAH:EX <Jacquie.Dawes@gov.bc.ca>; Galbraith, David J SDPR:EX <David.Galbraith@gov.bc.ca>; MacLennan, Alex FIN:EX <Alex.MacLennan@gov.bc.ca>; Gibbs, Robb GCPE:EX <Robb.Gibbs@gov.bc.ca>; Steves, Gregory OHCS:EX <Gregory.Steves@gov.bc.ca>; Grant, Nick MMHA:EX <Nick.Grant@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: RE: Follow up from last Friday

Hi everyone – here is the template from TBS. We took a stab at starting to add content but we fully expect Dave and Jacquie will modify what we have included as needed and add additional information as necessary. Thanks.

Heather

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX

Sent: October 2, 2018 6:24 PM

To: Dawes, Jacquie MAH:EX <Jacquie.Dawes@gov.bc.ca>; Galbraith, David J SDPR:EX <David.Galbraith@gov.bc.ca>; MacLennan, Alex FIN:EX <Alex.MacLennan@gov.bc.ca>; Gibbs, Robb GCPE:EX <Robb.Gibbs@gov.bc.ca>; Steves, Gregory OHCS:EX <Gregory.Steves@gov.bc.ca>; Wood, Heather FIN:EX <Heather.Wood@gov.bc.ca>; Grant, Nick MMHA:EX <Nick.Grant@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: Follow up from last Friday

Hi everyone. Just to confirm follow ups from last Friday:

- Alex – template to summarize fiscal asks – circulate, collect results then circulate result to group
- David to circulate a template for action asks – circulate, collect results then circulate result to group
- Greg to do a rough estimate on range of costs for homeless action plan – circulate to group.

Would it be possible to have this information collected by the end of the week? It's not meant to be forensically accurate, but rather to give a general sense of items and quantum so we can reconvene and ask the questions:

- Taking into account actions already taken, and potential asks going forward, how are we doing on addressing poverty issues: mandate commitments met? Gaps and serious deficiencies? Expectations from the community?
- Given the assessment above, and the potential asks, are there areas of duplication, contradiction or mandate creep among ministries. What's the relative ranking of the "new money" items? Can we cut, delay or not do if necessary?
- Does all of this hold together from a communications perspective for a government that wants to speak clearly to a plan to reduce poverty by 25% in the next five years, while also highlighting significant action on homelessness and a coordinated approach to mental health and addictions.

Suzanne Christensen
ADM, Priorities and Accountability Office
Office of the Premier

Phone: 250-387-3563

Cell: 250-888-4301

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 9, 2018 11:36 AM
To: Farmer, Leila PREM:EX
Subject: FW: Follow up from last Friday
Attachments: Copy of TBS Poverty Reduction HAP V01 - SDPR.xlsx

Suzanne

From: Galbraith, David J SDPR:EX
Sent: October 4, 2018 3:48 PM
To: Wood, Heather FIN:EX <Heather.Wood@gov.bc.ca>; Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>; Dawes, Jacquie MAH:EX <Jacquie.Dawes@gov.bc.ca>; MacLennan, Alex FIN:EX <Alex.MacLennan@gov.bc.ca>; Gibbs, Robb GCPE:EX <Robb.Gibbs@gov.bc.ca>; Steves, Gregory OHCS:EX <Gregory.Steves@gov.bc.ca>; Grant, Nick MMHA:EX <Nick.Grant@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: RE: Follow up from last Friday

SDPR attached. ^{s.13}

David Galbraith
Deputy Minister
Ministry of Social Development and
Poverty Reduction

From: Wood, Heather FIN:EX
Sent: October 3, 2018 9:46 AM
To: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>; Dawes, Jacquie MAH:EX <Jacquie.Dawes@gov.bc.ca>; Galbraith, David J SDPR:EX <David.Galbraith@gov.bc.ca>; MacLennan, Alex FIN:EX <Alex.MacLennan@gov.bc.ca>; Gibbs, Robb GCPE:EX <Robb.Gibbs@gov.bc.ca>; Steves, Gregory OHCS:EX <Gregory.Steves@gov.bc.ca>; Grant, Nick MMHA:EX <Nick.Grant@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: RE: Follow up from last Friday

Hi everyone – here is the template from TBS. We took a stab at starting to add content but we fully expect Dave and Jacquie will modify what we have included as needed and add additional information as necessary. Thanks.

Heather

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 2, 2018 6:24 PM
To: Dawes, Jacquie MAH:EX <Jacquie.Dawes@gov.bc.ca>; Galbraith, David J SDPR:EX <David.Galbraith@gov.bc.ca>; MacLennan, Alex FIN:EX <Alex.MacLennan@gov.bc.ca>; Gibbs, Robb GCPE:EX <Robb.Gibbs@gov.bc.ca>; Steves, Gregory OHCS:EX <Gregory.Steves@gov.bc.ca>; Wood, Heather FIN:EX <Heather.Wood@gov.bc.ca>; Grant, Nick MMHA:EX <Nick.Grant@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: Follow up from last Friday

Hi everyone. Just to confirm follow ups from last Friday:

- Alex – template to summarize fiscal asks – circulate, collect results then circulate result to group
- David to circulate a template for action asks – circulate, collect results then circulate result to group
- Greg to do a rough estimate on range of costs for homeless action plan – circulate to group.

Would it be possible to have this information collected by the end of the week? It's not meant to be forensically accurate, but rather to give a general sense of items and quantum so we can reconvene and ask the questions:

- Taking into account actions already taken, and potential asks going forward, how are we doing on addressing poverty issues: mandate commitments met? Gaps and serious deficiencies? Expectations from the community?
- Given the assessment above, and the potential asks, are there areas of duplication, contradiction or mandate creep among ministries. What's the relative ranking of the "new money" items? Can we cut, delay or not do if necessary?
- Does all of this hold together from a communications perspective for a government that wants to speak clearly to a plan to reduce poverty by 25% in the next five years, while also highlighting significant action on homelessness and a coordinated approach to mental health and addictions.

Suzanne Christensen
 ADM, Priorities and Accountability Office
 Office of the Premier

Phone: 250-387-3563
Cell: 250-888-4301

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 9, 2018 11:36 AM
To: Farmer, Leila PREM:EX
Subject: FW: Follow up from last Friday
Attachments: Spreadsheet - Poverty Reduction (002).xlsx

Suzanne

From: Wood, Heather FIN:EX
Sent: October 3, 2018 9:46 AM
To: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>; Dawes, Jacquie MAH:EX <Jacquie.Dawes@gov.bc.ca>; Galbraith, David J SDPR:EX <David.Galbraith@gov.bc.ca>; MacLennan, Alex FIN:EX <Alex.MacLennan@gov.bc.ca>; Gibbs, Robb GCPE:EX <Robb.Gibbs@gov.bc.ca>; Steves, Gregory OHCS:EX <Gregory.Steves@gov.bc.ca>; Grant, Nick MMHA:EX <Nick.Grant@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: RE: Follow up from last Friday

Hi everyone – here is the template from TBS. We took a stab at starting to add content but we fully expect Dave and Jacquie will modify what we have included as needed and add additional information as necessary. Thanks.

Heather

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 2, 2018 6:24 PM
To: Dawes, Jacquie MAH:EX <Jacquie.Dawes@gov.bc.ca>; Galbraith, David J SDPR:EX <David.Galbraith@gov.bc.ca>; MacLennan, Alex FIN:EX <Alex.MacLennan@gov.bc.ca>; Gibbs, Robb GCPE:EX <Robb.Gibbs@gov.bc.ca>; Steves, Gregory OHCS:EX <Gregory.Steves@gov.bc.ca>; Wood, Heather FIN:EX <Heather.Wood@gov.bc.ca>; Grant, Nick MMHA:EX <Nick.Grant@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: Follow up from last Friday

Hi everyone. Just to confirm follow ups from last Friday:

- Alex – template to summarize fiscal asks – circulate, collect results then circulate result to group
- David to circulate a template for action asks – circulate, collect results then circulate result to group
- Greg to do a rough estimate on range of costs for homeless action plan – circulate to group.

Would it be possible to have this information collected by the end of the week? It's not meant to be forensically accurate, but rather to give a general sense of items and quantum so we can reconvene and ask the questions:

- Taking into account actions already taken, and potential asks going forward, how are we doing on addressing poverty issues: mandate commitments met? Gaps and serious deficiencies? Expectations from the community?
- Given the assessment above, and the potential asks, are there areas of duplication, contradiction or mandate creep among ministries. What's the relative ranking of the "new money" items? Can we cut, delay or not do if necessary?
- Does all of this hold together from a communications perspective for a government that wants to speak clearly to a plan to reduce poverty by 25% in the next five years, while also highlighting significant action on homelessness and a coordinated approach to mental health and addictions.

Suzanne Christensen
ADM, Priorities and Accountability Office
Office of the Premier

Phone: 250-387-3563

Cell: 250-888-4301

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 9, 2018 12:21 PM
To: Bain, Don PREM:EX
Subject: For our 12:30 meeting
Attachments: Mandate of the Reconciliation Committee of Cabinet Oct 9.docx

Don

This is a shortened version of the document I shared with you last week.

Suzanne

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 9, 2018 5:20 PM
To: Farmer, Leila PREM:EX
Subject: FW: Cross-Ministry Poverty Reduction September 6 Meeting
Attachments: Ministry-Template.docx

Suzanne

From: Harrington, Molly SDPR:EX
Sent: October 9, 2018 5:07 PM
To: Brouwer, Shauna FIN:EX <Shauna.Brouwer@gov.bc.ca>; Fraser, Sarah W FLNR:EX <Sarah.Fraser@gov.bc.ca>; Pendergast, Shannon M FIN:EX <Shannon.Pendergast@gov.bc.ca>; Sandstrom, Kurt AG:EX <Kurt.Sandstrom@gov.bc.ca>; Sawchuk, Bindi AEST:EX <Bindi.Sawchuk@gov.bc.ca>; Farmer, Leila PREM:EX <Leila.Farmer@gov.bc.ca>; Prest, Carol CITZ:EX <Carol.Prest@gov.bc.ca>; Handrahan, Kirk TRAN:EX <Kirk.Handrahan@gov.bc.ca>; Kamper, Carolyn J MCF:EX <Carolyn.Kamper@gov.bc.ca>; Smith, Stephen HLTH:EX <Stephen.Smith@gov.bc.ca>; Cocco, Angelo JTT:EX <Angelo.Cocco@gov.bc.ca>; Hodson, Georgina AGRI:EX <Georgina.Hodson@gov.bc.ca>; Brooke, Andrew TRAN:EX <Andrew.Brooke@gov.bc.ca>; Hope, Melanie OHCS:EX <Melanie.Hope@gov.bc.ca>; Brouwer, Shauna FIN:EX <Shauna.Brouwer@gov.bc.ca>; McCrea, Jennifer EDUC:EX <Jennifer.McCrea@gov.bc.ca>; Bowman, Deborah TRAN:EX <Deborah.Bowman@gov.bc.ca>; Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>; Dicks, Beverly J CITZ:EX <Beverly.Dicks@gov.bc.ca>; Duffy, Chris D EMBC:EX <Chris.Duffy@gov.bc.ca>; Godfrey, Debbie PSA:EX <Debbie.Godfrey@gov.bc.ca>; Godin, Keith EDUC:EX <Keith.Godin@gov.bc.ca>; Little, Christine JTT:EX <Christine.Little@gov.bc.ca>; MacLennan, Alex FIN:EX <Alex.MacLennan@gov.bc.ca>; Mack, James AGRI:EX <James.Mack@gov.bc.ca>; Boyd, Wes CSNR:EX <Wes.Boyd@gov.bc.ca>; Jonker, Brian TAC:EX <Brian.Jonker@gov.bc.ca>; Herman, Matt HLTH:EX <Matt.Herman@gov.bc.ca>; May, Cheryl MCF:EX <Cheryl.May@gov.bc.ca>; Steves, Gregory OHCS:EX <Gregory.Steves@gov.bc.ca>; McCrea, Jennifer EDUC:EX <Jennifer.McCrea@gov.bc.ca>; Purnell, Richard FIN:EX <Richard.Purnell@gov.bc.ca>
Cc: Galbraith, David J SDPR:EX <David.Galbraith@gov.bc.ca>; Borowko, Whitney SDPR:EX <Whitney.Borowko@gov.bc.ca>; Bruce, Robert SDPR:EX <Robert.Bruce@gov.bc.ca>; Gillis, Andrea L SDPR:EX <Andrea.L.Gillis@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: Cross-Ministry Poverty Reduction September 6 Meeting

Hello colleagues,

I am writing to follow-up on our request below regarding aligning ministry your ministry's work with the poverty reduction strategy.

We are requesting the following information by **October 12** at the latest:

1. A contact name, if you have not yet provided one, who we can connect with regarding key initiatives in your ministry that relate to poverty reduction. This will be critical as we draft the poverty reduction strategy that will be released in early 2019 / aligned with Budget 2019.
2. Updated templates on key initiatives – see attached. Please add an asterisk to any initiatives that are new since July 2017 or have been significantly updated / expanded since then.

Please send this information to Andrea Gillis at Andrea.L.Gillis@gov.bc.ca.

Thank you,

Molly

Molly Harrington
Assistant Deputy Minister
Research, Innovation and Policy Division
Ministry of Social Development and Poverty Reduction
Phone: 778-698-7689
Email: molly.harrington@gov.bc.ca

From: Harrington, Molly SDPR:EX

Sent: Thursday, September 20, 2018 3:34 PM

To: Brouwer, Shauna FIN:EX; Fraser, Sarah W FLNR:EX; Holmes, Rachel PSSG:EX; Leduc, Danine MAH:EX; Nash, Laurel p:EX; Pendergast, Shannon M FIN:EX; Sandstrom, Kurt AG:EX; Sawchuk, Bindi AEST:EX; Farmer, Leila PREM:EX; Prest, Carol CITZ:EX; Handrahan, Kirk TRAN:EX; Kamper, Carolyn J MCF:EX; Smith, Stephen HLTH:EX; Cocco, Angelo JTT:EX; Mah-Paulson, May IRR:EX; Hodson, Georgina AGRI:EX; Brooke, Andrew TRAN:EX; Hope, Melanie OHCS:EX; MacLaren, Les EMPR:EX; Brouwer, Shauna FIN:EX; McCrea, Jennifer EDUC:EX; Bowman, Deborah TRAN:EX; Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX; Dicks, Beverly J CITZ:EX; Duffy, Chris D EMBC:EX; Godfrey, Debbie PSA:EX; Godin, Keith EDUC:EX; Grant, Nick MMHA:EX; Little, Christine JTT:EX; MacLennan, Alex FIN:EX; Mack, James AGRI:EX; Boyd, Wes CSNR:EX; Jonker, Brian TAC:EX; Herman, Matt HLTH:EX; May, Cheryl MCF:EX; Dawes, Jacquie MAH:EX; Steves, Gregory OHCS:EX; McCrea, Jennifer EDUC:EX; Purnell, Richard FIN:EX

Cc: Galbraith, David J SDPR:EX; Borowko, Whitney SDPR:EX; Bruce, Robert SDPR:EX; Gillis, Andrea L SDPR:EX

Subject: Cross-Ministry Poverty Reduction September 6 Meeting

Dear colleagues,

Thank you to those who were able to attend the cross-ministry meeting on poverty reduction September 6 and sharing your ministry's priorities related to poverty reduction – it was a productive discussion.

As discussed, we are requesting that each ministry provide a contact name we can continue to connect with for further information. As a first step, many of you indicated that you had updates to the template information provided by your ministry in June. The attached blank template outlines the information we are looking for. We can also share the templates completed to date with your ministry contact to assist with updates. Please add an asterisk to any initiatives that are new since July 2017 or have been significantly updated / expanded since then.

Please provide this name to Andrea Gillis at Andrea.L.Gillis@gov.bc.ca by September 26.

Thank you,

Molly

Molly Harrington
Assistant Deputy Minister
Research, Innovation and Policy Division
Ministry of Social Development and Poverty Reduction
Phone: 778-698-7689
Email: molly.harrington@gov.bc.ca

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 10, 2018 1:31 PM
To: Galbraith, David J SDPR:EX
Subject: Poverty information gathering

David

Everyone has sent in their budget asks for these items.

You are collecting the "action items" and I understand the deadline for that is this Friday.

Given the House is back next week, I'm thinking to try and get us together again next Friday, and see if Heather can come with some guidance as to the overall financial room for these initiatives.

Seem OK?

Suzanne Christensen
ADM, Priorities and Accountability Office
Office of the Premier

Phone: 250-387-3563
Cell: 250-888-4301

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 12, 2018 9:14 AM
To: Rotgans, Trudy OHCS:EX
Subject: RE: BC and Regional Housing Market Trends (Supplement to BC Stats Report)

Hi Trudy

As we discussed, I'm feeding back a few comments on the dashboard concept. There was a version called "BC and Regional Housing Market Trends – August 2018" that I'm basing this off of. s.13
s.13

s.13

Hope this is useful

s.13

Suzanne

From: Rotgans, Trudy OHCS:EX
Sent: October 10, 2018 2:16 PM
To: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: BC and Regional Housing Market Trends (Supplement to BC Stats Report)

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 12, 2018 5:18 PM
To: Mulloy, Eleanor PREM:EX
Subject: RE: One last meeting to schedule

I talked to Jackie and nothing is changing with my email for a few days. So you still have access

Thanks

Suzanne

From: Mulloy, Eleanor PREM:EX
Sent: October 12, 2018 5:07 PM
To: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: Re: One last meeting to schedule

Happily! Please let me have access to your calendar for a bit till all this is sorted. Thank you.

Eleanor

Sent from my iPhone

On Oct 12, 2018, at 5:04 PM, Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca> wrote:

Eleanor

Can you reconvene the DM's and ADM's that we had meet on poverty a few weeks ago?

I sent them the following message last week:

Hi everyone. Just to confirm follow ups from last Friday:

- Alex – template to summarize fiscal asks – circulate, collect results then circulate result to group
- David to circulate a template for action asks – circulate, collect results then circulate result to group
- Greg to do a rough estimate on range of costs for homeless action plan – circulate to group.

Would it be possible to have this information collected by the end of the week? It's not meant to be forensically accurate, but rather to give a general sense of items and quantum so we can reconvene and ask the questions:

- Taking into account actions already taken, and potential asks going forward, how are we doing on addressing poverty issues: mandate commitments met? Gaps and serious deficiencies? Expectations from the community?
- Given the assessment above, and the potential asks, are there areas of duplication, contradiction or mandate creep among ministries. What's the relative ranking of the "new money" items? Can we cut, delay or not do if necessary?
- Does all of this hold together from a communications perspective for a government that wants to speak clearly to a plan to reduce poverty by 25% in the next five years, while

also highlighting significant action on homelessness and a coordinated approach to mental health and addictions.

The last three bullets are what we will be meeting to discuss. I'm thinking next Friday might be the best shot.

Suzanne Christensen
ADM, Priorities and Accountability Office
Office of the Premier

Phone: 250-387-3563

Cell: 250-888-4301

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 16, 2018 2:51 PM
To: s.22
Subject: FW: As promised

From: Larry Alexander s.22
Sent: December 6, 2017 8:36 PM
To: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: As promised

Hey Suzanne,

Here are the names I was talking about:

SOCIAL FINANCE

s.22
Sage Berryman |
Colin How
Christine Bergeron (VanCity)
Brian Smith (Rhiza Capital)

I like the idea of putting a couple of big brains in a room to pull together a small menu of solid but ambitious ideas, and then leaning on one of the blue chippers to carry the brief to key decision makers.

MENTAL HEALTH

The group I advise is called Innovations in Health. In case you're interested, I've attached a one-pager (though it's a now a bit dated). To connect the dots, both Sage and Colin are involved (from above).

The private foundation I mentioned s.22 is called the Graham Boeckh Foundation Rob Boeckh is the local contact. It is the catalyst behind many successful integration efforts, including Foundry

I spent some time yesterday with Dave Richardson Too early to tell for sure, but I'm thinking he is someone who can mobilize a lot of capital (and has experience investing in a social bond).

I'm talking to some folks at Grand Challenges next week.

Below are some anonymized snippets of some of the early conversations that I think show potential. Please don't share.

Let me know if you'd like to talk more about any of this.

Cheers,

L.

"I see the grand challenges type marketplace strategy as a viable approach. I imagine the key will be developing the right governance team: a board that can help mentor the projects and solve some of the policy and health system issues, an expert selection panel that would include youth and family perspectives, a large funders table including key foundations operating in MH, and an executive team that can develop an excellent project pipeline and foster the necessary partnerships with provincial agencies and service delivery groups.

I could see a combination of a market driven pipeline and a expert-directed thematic approach to solve specific challenges. I could see private foundations supporting some of the admin costs- you'd probably need 2-300k per year (once you existing funding runs out) which would best be spread among a large number of foundations. The pipeline would be of great interest and I could see the possibility of foundation funding some of the projects through that mechanism.

It strikes me that scaling Foundry may have synergy with this approach, and could potentially be an early project in the pipeline that could serve as a springboard to build partnerships, develop relationships with some significant foundations and show a quick win."

"It feels like the infighting in the silos greatly impacts the ability to truly be innovative and tackle the 'big problems'. How do we drive real change in a system deeply in need of it when a large portion of the players are busy scrapping over...well...scraps. Small funds (allocated mostly through the granting process) going to small projects on average.

From what i've see the large strategic funders are now taking things into your own hands in order to make larger projects happen.

Innovation is so needed here. But the chance for a large finical return isn't going to drive those efforts towards innovation. So what is?

In my mind it is collaboration with shared intent to drive some big change. And utilizing the 'assets' that we do have - we have an amazing network of senior executives who are willing to give their time and mentor 'entrepreneurs'. I want to look into tapping this network to see who would be interested in volunteering to mentor/guide youth mental heath projects (like Endeavor <https://endeavor.org/approach/> which was built to drive ec dev through entrepreneurship in developing countries and has flourished - I was involved in this in the early days when i was in San Francisco).

Agree that the right governance is essential - strategic big picture thinkers who can help define issues/opportunities, evaluate projects and ensure this turns to action. Staff that are collaborative 'deal makers' able to bring senior people together and create win/win structures and able to build a technology to engage the public in the right way (think of kickstarter where the public 'votes' their support for projects by supporting the ones they desire and can 'submit' their game changing mental health project ideas).

We do need a quick win to build trust - as we all know true innovation and action is believable when it is actually seen vs just talked about."

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 16, 2018 3:20 PM
To: Keene, Jeff IRR:EX
Subject: Two more questions

Jeff

I think you and I might have talked about this yesterday...but I've forgotten.

I need to save some of my current emails, since they relate to my future work. But they will disappear once my ID is transferred over to the Ministry. I think you said I could do that by just dragging them to a thumb drive.

Does that sound right? If so, could I get a thumb drive and a bit of help to make sure I'm doing it right?

Suzanne

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 16, 2018 3:23 PM
To: MacDonald, Alex MMHA:EX
Subject: RE: MHAWG Presentation - Oct 23

Hey Alex

s.22

strategy going forward!

As you may have heard, I'm now in MIRR. Good luck with the

Suzanne

From: MacDonald, Alex MMHA:EX
Sent: October 3, 2018 10:18 AM
To: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: MHAWG Presentation - Oct 23

Hi Suzanne,

We are getting down to it with the MHA Strategy. I believe first draft went in yesterday so I imagine you've had it land on your desk now.

Would we be able to chat about the status of it?

s.13

-Alex

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 16, 2018 3:45 PM
To: Moran, Jennifer OHCS:EX
Subject: Declined: Cross Ministry Call - Encampments

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 16, 2018 3:47 PM
To: Junck, Josie IRR:EX
Subject: RE: Re: NROD SMT- Welcome

Thanks for getting in touch Josie

Can I suggest I be slotted in for October 29th? That way I won't be so wet behind the ears, and might have something to say.

I think I'd only need 5 minutes.

Suzanne

From: Junck, Josie IRR:EX
Sent: October 16, 2018 2:27 PM
To: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>
Cc: Keene, Jeff IRR:EX <Jeff.Keene@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: Re: NROD SMT- Welcome

Hi Suzanne,

Welcome! Trish Balcaen advised you may want to join an NROD senior management team meeting to introduce yourself. I've listed the dates of upcoming NROD SMT meetings. Please advise if you'd like to join one. You could come for 5 minutes, or you could come and present for 10-20 minutes. It's up to you!

- October 22
- October 29
- November 5

Thank you,

Josie Junck
Administrative Coordinator
Negotiations and Regional Operations Division
Ministry of Indigenous Relations and Reconciliation
P: 778 698-7413

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 16, 2018 3:49 PM
To: Hume, David GCPE:EX
Subject: RE: Congrats on the move!

Hi David.

Good to hear from you. I'm "on" the outreach project that you and Stephanie started. I need to put a little effort into reconsidering how to approach this, and how to engage with the Cabinet Committee on Reconciliation.

I'll get back in touch in a little bit. I would appreciate hearing your thoughts.

Suzanne

From: Hume, David GCPE:EX
Sent: October 16, 2018 9:03 AM
To: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: Congrats on the move!

Hi Suzanne—hope you're well. Congrats on the move into MIRR!

Just wondering if I should be synching up with you with regard to the public engagement on reconciliation work. Still eager to move it forward, and have some ideas to do that, given resource constraints.

Best,

David

David Hume
Acting Assistant Deputy Minister – Government Digital Experience Division (GDX)
Government Communications and Public Engagement
Province of British Columbia
+1 250 589 9043 | david.hume@gov.bc.ca | @dbhume

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 16, 2018 4:02 PM
To: Keene, Jeff IRR:EX
Subject: RE: MIRR Sharepoint

Thanks Jeff.

s.22 maybe tomorrow you can show me how this works. I'm used to getting just little piece of access to Ministry Sharepoint sites, so would welcome you walking me through the full meal deal you just shared.

Suzanne

From: Keene, Jeff IRR:EX
Sent: October 16, 2018 3:53 PM
To: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: MIRR Sharepoint

Hi Suzanne,

Please find the MIRR SharePoint link below:

<https://spc-marr.gov.bc.ca/MARRCommittees/SitePages/Home.aspx>

you should have access now!

Thanks,

Jeff Keene
Strategic Planning and Performance Coordinator,
Deputy Minister's Office,
Ministry of Indigenous Relations and Reconciliation,
778 974-2048

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 16, 2018 4:03 PM
To: Mulloy, Eleanor PREM:EX
Subject: Any update on that poverty meeting we discussed by email on Friday?

Thanks

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 16, 2018 4:13 PM
To: Keene, Jeff IRR:EX
Subject: Accepted: Jeff and Suzanne SharePoint

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 17, 2018 8:21 AM
To: Caul, Doug D IRR:EX
Subject: FYI: 1st mtg of CC on Reconciliation

From: Wright, Don J. PREM:EX
Sent: October 17, 2018 8:09 AM
To: MacMillan, Elizabeth PREM:EX <Elizabeth.MacMillan@gov.bc.ca>; Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: Re: 1st mtg of CC on Reconciliation

Hi Elizabeth,

Membership is confirmed:

- MCJ to Chair
- MSF
- MDE
- MDD
- MKC
- MMF
- MMM (AVED)
- MAD
- MLA Rice

We should book in that meeting next Wednesday.

I will convene a meeting including you two with a number of people – MIRR Executive, Lori W and Heather W, Richard Fyfe and/or James Harvey – to talk about what we want to accomplish in the first meeting. Setting the context, mandate and priorities will be important. It will probably be tomorrow.

Thanks.

Don

From: Elizabeth MacMillan <Elizabeth.MacMillan@gov.bc.ca>
Date: Tuesday, October 16, 2018 at 11:53 AM
To: "Wright, Don J. PREM:EX" <Don.J.Wright@gov.bc.ca>, Suzanne Christensen <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: 1st mtg of CC on Reconciliation

Hi Don and Suzanne – there appears to be a time, Don, as you requested for a 1st mtg next Wednesday, Oct 24th (3 to 5 pm). Still some final confirmation to make w MCJ's office and we'll stand-by to obtain confirmation from you Don on whether MLA Rice and MDE are also confirmed as members.

Grateful Suzanne if you could confirm what items you'd like to advance to this first mtg and proposed wording for appt letter (should a letter be desired). I'll also send you a meeting invite for later this week so that we can discuss timing, logistics and support for this first meeting.

From: Wright, Don J. PREM:EX

Sent: Friday, October 12, 2018 10:03 AM

To: BCPSA Agency DMC List

Cc: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX; Hockin, Amber PREM:EX; Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX; Yuma Morisho, Okenge PREM:EX; Hendry, Jackie PREM:EX; Higgins, Keira PREM:EX; Canitz, Shelley L PREM:EX; Wensink, Alison PREM:EX; Mulloy, Eleanor PREM:EX; Shortt, Amanda PREM:EX; Kennedy, Christine PREM:EX; Robinson, Jon PREM:EX; Papik, Stephanie PREM:EX; Farmer, Leila PREM:EX; MacMillan, Elizabeth PREM:EX; Miller, Amy PREM:EX; Witter, Allison PREM:EX

Subject: Changes in My Office

Hi All,

I am writing to advise of some organizational changes being made in my office.

Over the last year, Suzanne Christensen and her team in the Priorities and Accountability Office (PAO) successfully carried out their key role of providing consistent direction on mandate priorities during the start-up and establishment phases of government. With that work now substantially complete, the PAO group is being assigned to other functions across government where their skills and knowledge can be put to its best use. I want to thank Suzanne and her staff for all of their work over the last 14 months, and for the notable contributions they have made to shaping some of government's key initiatives, including housing, reconciliation, child care and more.

Suzanne will transfer to the Ministry of Indigenous Relations and Reconciliation in the role of Assistant Deputy Minister, where she will join Doug Caul and the executive team in advancing government's key reconciliation mandate. In particular, I have asked Suzanne to act as Secretary to a soon-to-be-established Cabinet Committee on Reconciliation, which will do the heavy lifting of building out the government's overall framework for Reconciliation, and to develop a significant public engagement process on Reconciliation.

Stephanie Papik, Jon Robinson and Leila Farmer will be taking up new assignments in other parts of government, and I expect you will be hearing about these in the days to come.

With the first year-plus behind us, the focus of my office will shift to policy and results delivery. In support of this, Christine Kennedy's team of Amy Miller and Allison Witter will be joined at the end of the month by Selena Basj^{s.22}

In addition to Selena, I expect that there will be one additional person joining Christine's team soon. Eric Kristianson will also be transferring from GCPE to my office, as Assistant Deputy Minister, Strategic Initiatives.

Please join me in thanking Suzanne, Stephanie, Leila and Jon for their many achievements and their hard work over the last 14 months. I know they will continue to add value in their new assignments.

Thanks.

Don

Page 35 of 66 to/à Page 39 of 66

Withheld pursuant to/removed as

s.14

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 17, 2018 8:47 AM
To: Kot, Jill CITZ:EX
Subject: Tentative: DMCPSC (Mtg series ends Dec 10/19)

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 17, 2018 8:47 AM
To: IRR Comms IRR:EX
Subject: Accepted: FW: 2018 Premier`s Regional (Interior-North) Awards Webcast Ceremony

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 17, 2018 8:47 AM
To: Keene, Jeff IRR:EX
Subject: Accepted: FW: PECSF Puppies and Kittens!

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 17, 2018 8:47 AM
To: Keene, Jeff IRR:EX
Subject: Accepted: FW: MIRR Special Event: 2018 Referendum on Electoral Reform

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 17, 2018 8:47 AM
To: MacMillan, Elizabeth PREM:EX
Subject: Accepted: CCR -- 1st mtg logistics

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 17, 2018 8:47 AM
To: Nash, Laurel IRR:EX
Subject: Accepted: SPID SL meeting

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 17, 2018 8:48 AM
To: Wright, Don J. PREM:EX
Subject: Accepted: MEETING: Don Wright, Elizabeth MacMillan, Suzanne Christensen, Doug Caul, Lori Wanamaker, Heather Wood, Richard Fyfe

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 17, 2018 9:06 AM
To: Keene, Jeff IRR:EX
Subject: FW: iStore 904894 / Line 1 - Transfer Expiry notice for Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX^{s.15}

Suzanne

-----Original Message-----

From: WSSDIDIAM@gov.bc.ca <WSSDIDIAM@gov.bc.ca>
Sent: October 16, 2018 4:17 PM
To: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>
Cc: Piotrowicz, Eddie P FIN:EX <Eddie.Piotrowicz@gov.bc.ca>; NRM Business Service Desk Enquiries CSNR:EX <nrm enquiries@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: iStore 904894 / Line 1 - Transfer Expiry notice for Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX^{s.15}

Hello Suzanne,

Transfer OUT iStore 904894
Transfer IN iStore Not yet received

Your account has been set to expire at the end of 2018-10-19, as per your Transfer Out order.

This order is awaiting your Transfer In order. Please contact the supervisor at your new position to ensure the Transfer In order has been submitted, or to check on the status of your transfer.

- Data Transfer was not approved as part of this order. We will remove your mailbox (including contacts and calendar), H drive and all LAN access as per your Transfer out order, then re-enable your account until the Transfer In order is received.

NOTE - Transfers are completed during business hours Monday to Friday, 8am to 5pm. The Transfer IN iStore Preparer will be notified when your transfer is complete.

During the transfer process you cannot be logged in to the government network, as your account will be disabled during the time it takes to complete the transfer.

***** ATTENTION Transfer IN Preparer *****

If you have not already done so, please submit the appropriate iStore order to transfer in the user and start their new services.

If you have already submitted your iStore order for the Transfer IN of this user, please reply with the iStore number so we may link the requests.

For more information, please see the OCIO Transfer Employee Process website <https://ssbc-client.gov.bc.ca/productivity/employeetransfer/>

Questions? Contact the 7-7000 Service Desk online, by e-mail at 77000@gov.bc.ca or call 250 387-7000 (toll-free 1 866 660-0811).

The purpose of this communication is to convey and/or gather information relating to an approved iStore service request to transfer a user or IDIR/mailbox between Ministries/Organizations. We are unable to accept updates or changes to the related iStore order(s) via this communication. If you require changes to the iStore order(s) (change Start/End date of Transfer, approve data transfer, etc.) please contact 7-7000 Service Desk online, by e-mail at 77000@gov.bc.ca or call 250 387-7000 (toll-free 1 866 660-0811) to open a Service Request to update the applicable iStore order. Changes to an iStore order are not permitted if the work is already in progress. Please note: Only the iStore preparer or your Service Manager can request updates for an approved iStore order.

Thank you,
ISM Canada providing services to:
OCIO Enterprise Solutions
Identity and Access Management
Service Desk Email: 77000@gov.bc.ca
Service Desk Tel: (250) 387-7000
WO1750406

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 17, 2018 10:58 AM
To: French, Shawna IRR:EX; Adams, Bev M IRR:EX
Cc: Andersen, Behn IRR:EX; Ritchie, Leanne GCPE:EX
Subject: RE: Submissions list

Thanks everyone

Suzanne

-----Original Message-----

From: French, Shawna IRR:EX
Sent: October 17, 2018 10:55 AM
To: Adams, Bev M IRR:EX <bev.m.adams@gov.bc.ca>; Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>
Cc: Andersen, Behn IRR:EX <Behn.Andersen@gov.bc.ca>; Ritchie, Leanne GCPE:EX <Leanne.Ritchie@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: RE: Submissions list

I also added you to the IRR Exec distribution list and I send out the list every Monday :)

Shawna French
Director, Executive Operations
Deputy Ministers Office
Ministry of Indigenous Relations & Reconciliation

5th Floor - 2957 Jutland
Victoria BC
Phone: 778 974-2096
Cell: 250-213-7671
mailto:Shawna.French@gov.bc.ca

-----Original Message-----

From: Adams, Bev M IRR:EX
Sent: October 17, 2018 10:09 AM
To: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Cc: French, Shawna IRR:EX; Andersen, Behn IRR:EX; Ritchie, Leanne GCPE:EX
Subject: RE: Submissions list

Hi Suzanne, here's the link to MIRR's "Active Submissions" list:
<https://marrcabsub.gov.bc.ca/Submission%20Home/Submissions/Active%20Submissions/default.aspx>

FYI, the Submissions Team holds bi-weekly 'check-ins' with our TBS analyst. We use these meetings to confirm with TBS that we are on the right track with our submissions and to receive any direction they can provide.

ADMs are invited to these bi-weekly meetings as 'optional' so I will forward you the invite.

Please let us know if you need anything else.

Thanks!

-----Original Message-----

From: Ritchie, Leanne GCPE:EX

Sent: October-17-18 8:15 AM

To: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX

Cc: French, Shawna IRR:EX; Adams, Bev M IRR:EX; Andersen, Behn IRR:EX; Caul, Doug D IRR:EX

Subject: RE: Submissions list

Good morning Suzanne,

Attached is the latest Executive Submission Status report. It gets updated daily.

Green is approved by Expanded Executive to proceed although timelines vary.

Pink is what we know of, streamlined by treaty and non treaty nations.

If you'd like a walk through or have any questions, please let me know. I'd be happy to sit down with you.

Bev will get you on the distribution list for this and access to the sharepoint site where it lives along with all the submissions.

Regards,

Leanne Ritchie

Director, Corporate Submissions

Ministry of Indigenous Relations and Reconciliation

250 387 1204

250 882 8232

Leanne.ritchie@gov.bc.ca

-----Original Message-----

From: Caul, Doug D IRR:EX

Sent: Wednesday, October 17, 2018 7:39 AM

To: Ritchie, Leanne GCPE:EX

Cc: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX; French, Shawna IRR:EX

Subject: Submissions list

Hi Leanne. Please send the latest to Suzanne and add her to the distribution list. Thanks

Dc

Doug Caul

Deputy Minister

Ministry of Indigenous Relations and Reconciliation

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 17, 2018 10:58 AM
To: Mulloy, Eleanor PREM:EX
Subject: RE: Templates

Thanks EM.

Suzanne

From: Mulloy, Eleanor PREM:EX
Sent: October 17, 2018 10:37 AM
To: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: Templates

I thought I would send you these for your new Admin so they have an idea of the size/shape for your notebook.

Eleanor

Eleanor Mulloy, Executive Administrative Coordinator
Office of the Premier
Office Phone: 250-356-2605
Cell Phone: 250-208-6194
UC Phone: 778-698-8971

"One moment can change a day, one day can change a life and one life can change the world"

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 17, 2018 1:22 PM
To: French, Shawna IRR:EX
Subject: RE: ADM Parking

A couple of things. I'm not so worried about parking two blocks away, as long as I don't have to crawl through the car-crushing barge to get there. So that option could work out.

Does this mean I should just use stall #116 at 2975 Jutland until I hear otherwise? That said, I went to look and could not find a spot #116 on the surface lot, so I don't know where this is :)

Suzanne

From: French, Shawna IRR:EX
Sent: October 17, 2018 11:26 AM
To: Keene, Jeff IRR:EX <Jeff.Keene@gov.bc.ca>; Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: Fwd: ADM Parking
Importance: High

Fyi. Suzanne I'll also do some asking around, I know a few people who are subletting their spots so that may work as an option too.

Sent from my Samsung Galaxy smartphone.

----- Original message -----

From: "Penner-Davis, Susan CSNR:EX" <Susan.PennerDavis@gov.bc.ca>
Date: 2018-10-17 11:21 AM (GMT-08:00)
To: "French, Shawna IRR:EX" <Shawna.French@gov.bc.ca>
Cc: "Samis, Jordan CSNR:EX" <Jordan.Samis@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: ADM Parking

Shawna:

CITZ has advised that there is no parking available in the underground parkade at 2957 Jutland. There is parking available elsewhere but it is two blocks away so I know that is not going to work. They are going to see if someone will agree to move their parking stall elsewhere but don't expect that will happen – in the meantime I will proceed to get access for her to park at 2975 Jutland in stall #116 for the interim.

Susan E. Penner-Davis | Senior Manager | Provincial Facilities & Corporate Initiatives
Corporate Services for the Natural Resource Ministries
Phone: 778 698-8204 | Fax: 250 952-4343

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 18, 2018 3:37 PM
To: McCarthy, Tom IRR:EX
Subject: RE: Tom's update to FNS and follow-up to meeting with UBCIC

Well that worked out really, really badly. Both my meetings ran late and I'm just back at the office.

I think you're busy now. Would you like to try this later today or tomorrow? 10-11 and 203 are the only times I'm booked.

Suzanne

From: McCarthy, Tom IRR:EX
Sent: October 18, 2018 10:29 AM
To: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: Re: Tom's update to FNS and follow-up to meeting with UBCIC

That would be terrific. Thanks Suzanne.

Sent from my iPhone

On Oct 18, 2018, at 10:17 AM, Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca> wrote:

Tom. I am free between 12:30 and 1:00. Can I give you a call then?

Sent from my iPhone

On Oct 17, 2018, at 7:42 PM, McCarthy, Tom IRR:EX <Tom.McCarthy@gov.bc.ca> wrote:

Thanks Suzanne –

I tried you late in the day today, but perhaps we can connect tomorrow. Let me know if you have any free timeslots around lunchtime.

s.22

Tom

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: Wednesday, October 17, 2018 1:50 PM
To: McCarthy, Tom IRR:EX
Subject: RE: Tom's update to FNS and follow-up to meeting with UBCIC

Sure, give me a call any time at 250-888-4301.

Second, I probably know the answer^{s.22}
s.22

Suzanne

From: McCarthy, Tom IRR:EX
Sent: October 17, 2018 12:51 PM
To: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: FW: Tom's update to FNS and follow-up to meeting with UBCIC
Importance: High

Hi Suzanne –

Hope you're well, and congrats on your new role! Will be great to be working more closely with you.^{s.22}
s.22

I'd like to connect with you if you have a moment on the e-mail below. Trish and I spoke with Cheryl Casimer yesterday of the FN Summit, and Trish mentioned the new Reconciliation Cttee that is intended to be up and running. That news must have gone for distribution as we now have a note from UBCIC asking about the group. Looking for your advice and input on how we might respond.

Many thanks,

Tom
250-847-1032

From: Andrea Glickman [<mailto:andrea@ubcic.bc.ca>]
Sent: Wednesday, October 17, 2018 12:13 PM
To: Balcaen, Trish L IRR:EX; McCarthy, Tom IRR:EX
Cc: Stewart Phillip; Bob Chamberlin; Judy Wilson; Matthew Norris; Rachel Singleton-Polster
Subject: Tom's update to FNS and follow-up to meeting with UBCIC
Importance: High

Trish and Tom,

I understand that Tom just provided an update to the FNS meeting that MIRR is preparing a submission to cabinet to move forward on treaty transformation. I realize that this is stated in the discussion paper, but this did not come up at Trish's meeting with the UBCIC Executive two days ago. **Please provide a timeline and details on your cabinet submission re treaty transformation**, as I understood from Trish that the discussion paper was a starting point and would not be advanced as is.

Secondly, I understand that Tom announced that the Province is launching a new cabinet committee on reconciliation in the next couple of months, supported by MIRR. Again, I note that this information was not shared at the meeting with the UBCIC Executive two days ago. **Please provide details on BC's new cabinet committee on reconciliation.**

Thank you,

Andrea Glickman

Policy Director

Union of B.C. Indian Chiefs

TEL	(604) 684 0231
CELL	(604) 842-2977
FAX	(604) 684 5726
E-MAIL	andrea@ubcic.bc.ca
WEBSITE	www.ubcic.bc.ca

401 - 312 Main Street, Vancouver BC V6A 2T2

OUR LAND IS OUR FUTURE

We acknowledge our place of work is within the ancestral, traditional and unceded territories of the X^wməθk^wəyəm (Musqueam), Skwxwú7mesh (Squamish) and səliłwətaʔ/sełilwitulh (Tsleil-Waututh).

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 19, 2018 9:32 AM
To: McCarthy, Tom IRR:EX
Subject: RE: Tom's update to FNS and follow-up to meeting with UBCIC

I think that's great. Because it reflects the actual timeline.

Suzanne

From: McCarthy, Tom IRR:EX
Sent: October 18, 2018 11:07 PM
To: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: FW: Tom's update to FNS and follow-up to meeting with UBCIC

Suzanne -

What I'd propose to respond below, for discussion with you tomorrow re the Committee references...

Hi Andrea –

Thanks for the note. Trish and I did speak with Cheryl Casimer, Deborah Hanuse, & Nancy Morgan with the Summit on the 16th. Am hoping the following helps to answer your questions:

- My understanding is that Trish did indicate in the meeting with your Executive that we would be proceeding to Cabinet for a discussion on Treaty transformation. I want to assure you that the Discussion Guide is not being advanced as is. s.12
s.12
- There is no specific timeline for this Submission at this point, as it will be reviewed by a new Cabinet Committee on Reconciliation that will be put into motion imminently. I am not privy to details of this Committee, but I understand that its general intent is to provide a focussed place for government to consider and address its reconciliation priorities. In my view, this is an exciting development that reflects the priority this government places on advancing reconciliation. This is very new information at this point and has not been released broadly; Trish was not in a position to confirm to the UBCIC when she met with you on Monday that this was a decision that had been made, but was in that position on Wednesday when speaking with the Summit. We will be happy to provide you with further details on this Committee when we have a clearer picture of membership and terms of reference.

Please don't hesitate to reach out should you have further questions on these or any other topics. I know Trish was very appreciative of the time she spent with UBCIC's Executive this week.

Kind regards,
Tom

From: Andrea Glickman [<mailto:andrea@ubcic.bc.ca>]
Sent: Wednesday, October 17, 2018 12:13 PM
To: Balcaen, Trish L IRR:EX; McCarthy, Tom IRR:EX
Cc: Stewart Phillip; Bob Chamberlin; Judy Wilson; Matthew Norris; Rachel Singleton-Polster
Subject: Tom's update to FNS and follow-up to meeting with UBCIC
Importance: High

Trish and Tom,

I understand that Tom just provided an update to the FNS meeting that MIRR is preparing a submission to cabinet to move forward on treaty transformation. I realize that this is stated in the discussion paper, but this did not come up at Trish's meeting with the UBCIC Executive two days ago. **Please provide a timeline and details on your cabinet submission re treaty transformation**, as I understood from Trish that the discussion paper was a starting point and would not be advanced as is.

Secondly, I understand that Tom announced that the Province is launching a new cabinet committee on reconciliation in the next couple of months, supported by MIRR. Again, I note that this information was not shared at the meeting with the UBCIC Executive two days ago. **Please provide details on BC's new cabinet committee on reconciliation.**

Thank you,

Andrea Glickman
Policy Director

Union of B.C. Indian Chiefs

TEL	(604) 684 0231
CELL	(604) 842-2977
FAX	(604) 684 5726
E-MAIL	andrea@ubcic.bc.ca
WEBSITE	www.ubcic.bc.ca

401 - 312 Main Street, Vancouver BC V6A 2T2

OUR LAND IS OUR FUTURE

We acknowledge our place of work is within the ancestral, traditional and unceded territories of the X̱məθkʷəy̓əm (Musqueam), Skwxwú7mesh (Squamish) and səliłwətaʔ/səlilwitulh (Tsleil-Waututh).

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 19, 2018 9:34 AM
To: Wade, Debbie PREM:EX
Subject: RE: Tuesday Oct. 23rd

Sure, sounds good.

Here's the thing. My computer is somehow being switched over this weekend, and I have some uncertainty about whether my calendar entries will survive.

Could you sent me an invite on Monday?

Thanks

Suzanne

From: Wade, Debbie PREM:EX
Sent: October 18, 2018 1:33 PM
To: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: Tuesday Oct. 23rd

Hi Suzanne;

s.22 Can you please advise if Tuesday Oct. 23rd from 12-1:00pm, works for you.

Thanks so much!

*Debbie Wade
Executive Coordinator to Geoff Meggs - Chief of Staff
and Amber Hockin - Deputy Chief of Staff
Office of the Premier
250-356-2785*

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 19, 2018 11:21 AM
To: Wright, Don J. PREM:EX
Subject: Declined: MEETING: Don and Suzanne

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 19, 2018 2:51 PM
To: Keene, Jeff IRR:EX
Cc: Hold - 190412 - French, Shawna IRR:EX
Subject: Re: Meeting required with ADM's

Following on Tanya's note. I'm free Tuesday afternoon after 2 and all of Wednesday morning.

In a meeting so can't respond more fully right now.

Sent from my iPhone

On Oct 19, 2018, at 2:06 PM, Keene, Jeff IRR:EX <Jeff.Keene@gov.bc.ca> wrote:

Hi Suzanne,

Can you please take a look at your calendar and determine the times when you have ½ hour availability in the next couple weeks?

Thanks,

Jeff Keene
Strategic Planning and Performance Coordinator,
Deputy Minister's Office,
Ministry of Indigenous Relations and Reconciliation,
778 974-2048

From: Scadding, Tanya CSNR:EX
Sent: Friday, October 19, 2018 1:42 PM
To: Lum, Sharon IRR:EX; Leinweber, Rachelle R IRR:EX; Blackstock, Sara IRR:EX; Keene, Jeff IRR:EX
Cc: French, Shawna IRR:EX
Subject: Meeting required with ADM's
Importance: High

Hi All,

Ranbir has requested a meeting be set up with the 4 MIRR ADM's to discuss the Ministry's September month end forecast.

Can you please provide me with dates that will work for all 4 ADM's to be available. Ranbir would like to meet next week and would prefer Tuesday afternoon or Wednesday morning if possible.

Folks that will need to be at the meeting are Laurel, Trish, Jessica, Ranbir, Wes Boyd and myself. Suzanne should also be there for information purposes.

Thanks

Tanya Scadding
Manager, Budgets and Financial Services
Supporting the Ministry of Indigenous Relations and Reconciliation
778-698-7192
<https://www.nrs.gov.bc.ca/csnr/fsb/financial-services>

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 19, 2018 2:51 PM
To: Farmer, Leila GCPE:EX
Subject: Re: Approval for phone number

Yes. That's approved.

Sent from my iPhone

On Oct 19, 2018, at 1:39 PM, Farmer, Leila GCPE:EX <Leila.Farmer@gov.bc.ca> wrote:

Hi Suzanne,

I am in the process of getting a new phone, but would like to keep my existing number. The GCPE service desk advised me that I need the approval of my previous supervisor.

Can you please respond to this email with your approval for me to keep my old number?

Thanks,

Leila Farmer
Issues Manager
250-208-9547

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 19, 2018 2:52 PM
To: s.22
Subject: Fwd: AGENDA - Weekly Ministers Briefing for October 22, 2018
Attachments: Minister Briefing Agenda - Oct 22.pdf; ATT00001.htm

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Thibault, Emily E IRR:EX" <Emily.Thibault@gov.bc.ca>
Date: October 19, 2018 at 1:33:20 PM PDT
To: "Sas, Jonathan IRR:EX" <Jonathan.Sas@gov.bc.ca>, "Sam, Anne-Marie IRR:EX" <AnneMarie.Sam@gov.bc.ca>, "Dick, Jolleen IRR:EX" <Jolleen.Dick@gov.bc.ca>, "Caul, Doug D IRR:EX" <Doug.Caul@gov.bc.ca>, "Nash, Laurel IRR:EX" <Laurel.Nash@gov.bc.ca>, "Balcaen, Trish L IRR:EX" <Trish.Balcaen@gov.bc.ca>, "Wood, Jessica IRR:EX" <Jessica.D.Wood@gov.bc.ca>, "Plank, Sarah GCPE:EX" <Sarah.Plank@gov.bc.ca>, "French, Shawna IRR:EX" <Shawna.French@gov.bc.ca>, "Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX" <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>
Cc: "Howie, Matthew IRR:EX" <Matthew.Howie@gov.bc.ca>, "French, Shawna IRR:EX" <Shawna.French@gov.bc.ca>, "Lum, Sharon IRR:EX" <Sharon.Lum@gov.bc.ca>, "Murphy, Shannon IRR:EX" <Shannon.Murphy@gov.bc.ca>, "Leinweber, Rachelle R IRR:EX" <Rachelle.Leinweber@gov.bc.ca>, "Youell, Brandie IRR:EX" <Brandie.Youell@gov.bc.ca>, "Demelo, Paula IRR:EX" <Paula.Demelo@gov.bc.ca>, "Roberts, Connie A IRR:EX" <Connie.Roberts@gov.bc.ca>, "Blackstock, Sara IRR:EX" <Sara.Blackstock@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: RE: AGENDA - Weekly Ministers Briefing for October 22, 2018

Please find attached Weekly Minister's Briefing Agenda for October 22, 2018

Emily Thibault
A/Administrative Coordinator
Deputy Minister's Office
Ministry of Indigenous Relations and Reconciliation
(778) 698-4847

OOP FOI PREM:EX

From: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Sent: October 19, 2018 3:49 PM
To: s.22
Subject: Fwd: REVISED AGENDA - Weekly Ministers Briefing for October 22, 2018
Attachments: REVISED Minister Briefing Agenda - Oct 22.pdf; ATT00001.htm

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Thibault, Emily E IRR:EX" <Emily.Thibault@gov.bc.ca>
Date: October 19, 2018 at 3:30:47 PM PDT
To: "Sas, Jonathan IRR:EX" <Jonathan.Sas@gov.bc.ca>, "Sam, Anne-Marie IRR:EX" <AnneMarie.Sam@gov.bc.ca>, "Dick, Jolleen IRR:EX" <Jolleen.Dick@gov.bc.ca>, "Caul, Doug D IRR:EX" <Doug.Caul@gov.bc.ca>, "Nash, Laurel IRR:EX" <Laurel.Nash@gov.bc.ca>, "Balcaen, Trish L IRR:EX" <Trish.Balcaen@gov.bc.ca>, "Wood, Jessica IRR:EX" <Jessica.D.Wood@gov.bc.ca>, "Plank, Sarah GCPE:EX" <Sarah.Plank@gov.bc.ca>, "French, Shawna IRR:EX" <Shawna.French@gov.bc.ca>, "Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX" <Suzanne.Christensen@gov.bc.ca>
Cc: "Howie, Matthew IRR:EX" <Matthew.Howie@gov.bc.ca>, "French, Shawna IRR:EX" <Shawna.French@gov.bc.ca>, "Lum, Sharon IRR:EX" <Sharon.Lum@gov.bc.ca>, "Murphy, Shannon IRR:EX" <Shannon.Murphy@gov.bc.ca>, "Leinweber, Rachelle R IRR:EX" <Rachelle.Leinweber@gov.bc.ca>, "Youell, Brandie IRR:EX" <Brandie.Youell@gov.bc.ca>, "Demelo, Paula IRR:EX" <Paula.Demelo@gov.bc.ca>, "Roberts, Connie A IRR:EX" <Connie.Roberts@gov.bc.ca>, "Blackstock, Sara IRR:EX" <Sara.Blackstock@gov.bc.ca>
Subject: REVISED AGENDA - Weekly Ministers Briefing for October 22, 2018

Please find attached revised agenda for the Weekly Ministers Briefing on Oct 22, 2018.

Thanks
Emily

From: Thibault, Emily E IRR:EX
Sent: October 19, 2018 1:33 PM
To: Sas, Jonathan IRR:EX; Sam, Anne-Marie IRR:EX; Dick, Jolleen IRR:EX; Caul, Doug D IRR:EX; Nash, Laurel IRR:EX; Balcaen, Trish L IRR:EX; Wood, Jessica IRR:EX; Plank, Sarah GCPE:EX; French, Shawna IRR:EX; Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX
Cc: Howie, Matthew IRR:EX; French, Shawna IRR:EX; Lum, Sharon IRR:EX; Murphy, Shannon IRR:EX; Leinweber, Rachelle R IRR:EX; Youell, Brandie IRR:EX; Demelo, Paula IRR:EX; Roberts, Connie A IRR:EX; Blackstock, Sara IRR:EX
Subject: RE: AGENDA - Weekly Ministers Briefing for October 22, 2018

Please find attached Weekly Minister's Briefing Agenda for October 22, 2018

Emily Thibault
A/Administrative Coordinator

Deputy Minister's Office
Ministry of Indigenous Relations and Reconciliation
(778) 698-4847

OOP FOI PREM:EX

Subject: Computer update

Start: Mon 2018-10-22 9:00 AM
End: Mon 2018-10-22 10:00 AM
Show Time As: Tentative

Recurrence: (none)

Meeting Status: Not yet responded

Organizer: Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX